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8th March 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Phoenix Staffing News 

I am very pleased to update you with some staffing changes to the school and would like to wish all of our staff 

the best very best of luck in their new roles. 

Following a very thorough recruitment process, we would like to congratulate Mrs. Morgan on her successful 

appointment as our Pastoral & Welfare Learning Support Assistant to further strengthen our SEND provision. 

Mrs. Morgan’s role will be ensuring that children with SEND integrate as fully as possible in learning and wider 

school activities!  For our parents and carers of children with SEND, I hope that this is further reassurance that our 

SEND provision and support is making further progress. Mrs. Morgan will also play an important part in observing, 

assessing and recording children’s development. 

 

Due to Mrs. Morgan’s new role, she has decided to step away from ESCape! Club, and we are very pleased to 

advise you that Mrs. Cass Pelham is now our ESCape! Club Leader on a Thursday and Friday. As you know, the 

children are very fond of Cass and I am sure they will have an equally wonderful time with her.  Fliss King will 

continue as Club Leader on a Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday and Breakfast Club in the mornings. 

 

We are also delighted to announce that Miss. Emily May Smith (to save confusion with Year 4 Miss Smith, we 

are calling her Miss. May), has joined us from Kirkley Nursery as Learning Support Assistant.  Miss. May has a 

wealth of working with children in activity clubs, with children of all ages and has travelled extensively. 

 

Mrs. Katie Taylor, who joined us last term in Kestrel Class is sadly unable to continue working with us; but we are 

delighted to welcome Mrs. Amy Gloss to Kestrel Class. She has already spent time with Mrs. Hayes, the children, 

and the school last week, and will work on a Thursday and Friday in Kestrel Class each week. 

 

I am sure that you will join me in giving these staff a warm welcome in their roles. 

 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all the children and their families who supported World Book 

Week.  The costumes were amazing! Our staff team also rose to the challenge and it has been a very enjoyable 

week, extremely well organised and led by Mrs. Hayes (who was Miss. Burns) our English Lead. 

 

Staff at Lowestoft Library, staff at Waterstones and Sarah Davison, the amazing author who volunteered to visit 

us, all commented on how polite and happy our school children were.  

 

Yours sincerely 

MLJordan 
Mr. Matthew Jordan 

Associate Headteacher 
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